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Trinity Youth have been having a busy summer! 

From Top Golf, movie nights, Chick-fil-a breakfast to 

Salkehatchie, Asbury Hills, and serving in church, they 

have been doing it all! 

Now it’s time for the school year to start, and that 

means Sunday Youth Group at TUMC. All youth ages 

6th to 12 grade are welcome to join us Sunday nights at 

5:30 pm in the Youth Room starting August 17. Dinner 

will be served.  

It takes all the help we can get to feed these teenagers (mostly pizza… lots of pizza). If 

you are able to provide a meal (even pizza), call the church office at 843-272-5236 or 

by email at admin@trinitynmb.com. You supply the dinner (or the pizza) and dessert. 

We supply the drinks, plates, cups and utensils. You are welcome to set up dinner and 

leave or stay and enjoy a meal with the amazing youth of TUMC! 

mailto:admin@trinitynmb.com
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PEP Club - Back to School! 

Thursday, August 21st at 11:30 am in Trinity Hall 

Let’s get together and have some food, fun and fellowship. Let’s reconnect 

with all our friends and make some new ones. Everyone is welcome to enjoy 

the festivities. 

We are literally going back to our senior year in high school.  Remember 

when? This is a Retro back to school party with “show and tell”. Do you have 

any high school memorabilia? Bring it to our “show and tell” to share with others. Also, what do 

you remember about the times?  Challenge yourself to some trivia across the ages.   

Dress code:  Wear your old high school colors or letter jacket or other clothing from high school. 

  Food:   If your last name begins with A-L, bring a side dish to share. 

   If your last name is M- Z, bring a dessert. 

Sign up on Realm or on the Sunday sign up sheet. Let’s make this a great homecoming!  Hope to 

see everyone there! 

Any questions call or text Rhonda Thompson at 843-655-1922. 

Wonderful Wednesday Meals 

Fellowship meals are returning! Starting September 17 there 

will be a meal in Trinity Hall at 6 pm; doors open at 5:15 pm 

for a time of fellowship. Meals will be every other week. Pre-

reservation and payment are requested to help us plan the    

number of meals to prepare. Cost of the meal will be $10 per 

person (Kids and youth eat free.). There will be a separate kid-

friendly option available. Watch the church bulletin and Realm for more information and to sign up. 

September - PEP Club  

Thursday, September 18th at 11:30 am in Trinity Hall 

It’s Tailgate Time.  Let’s have a tailgate party!   

Come and join us for food, fellowship, and fun. See your 

friends and make news ones. Bring a friend!  Let’s have some 

good laughs together! 

How are your football skills?  Are you a quarterback or a run-

ner?  Do you prefer defending your team?  Come prepared!   

Dress Code: Wear your favorite team colors or jersey or tshirt. 

Food:  If your last name begins with A-L, bring a dessert or if your last name begins with               

M-Z, bring a side dish to share. 

Everyone is invited.  Come and see your friends, make news ones and prepare to have a great time! 

Any questions call or text Rhonda Thompson at 843-655-1922. 
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Monday Golf for the month of August 

will be at Beachwood Golf Club in Longs. 

3:00 pm tee time  

 

September will be at Crown Park Golf Club in 

NMB. 3:00 pm tee time 

 

Golfers of any ability are       

welcome to join us for a round 

of golf. 

Contact Tony Monte at       

843-447-0385 for more            

information. 

TUMC Calendar and Events 

To find out more about what is going on at 
TUMC and to find out when things are 

happening, check our website at 
www.trinitynmb.com. Click the EVENTS’ 

tab to see the latest events.  To view the 
entire calendar, click the Full Calendar 

Link at the top of the page.  

https://trinitynmb.com/our-news
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Missions’ Corner 

Thank you for the donated (used) stamps and the Christmas cards! We appreciate your support. The       

Missions’ Committee donated a quarterly gift to Aldersgate Special Needs Ministry, Case for Smiles, and 

Helping Hands in June through budgeted funds. Your gifts to the general fund make this possible. Thank you! 

Hurricane Helen Relief Mission Trip: October 5-8 to Asheville, NC. Interested persons meet with Linda 

Dunn on Sunday, August 31st at 4:00 pm in Trinity Hall. 

Clothing Drive for Sea Haven Youth Crisis Center: In September, we will be accepting new and         

GENTLY used tshirts and hoodies (up to XXL) as well as gym shorts, belts, and slide shoes (sizes 8-15). 

Collection boxes will be in the hallway.  

ASAP: Currently serving 46 veterans. Peanut butter & jelly is always needed. Please check expiration dates 

before donating. Poptop cans preferred. Contact Linda Miller or Jackie Stanley. 

Back-to-School Shoes: The Missions’ Committee is sponsoring a Back-to-School Shoe Drive for Helping 
Hands of the North Strand.  We are asking for monetary donations to help support this ministry. You can 
make a check payable to TUMC with Back-to-School Shoes in the memo of the check. Helping Hands will 
give children gift cards to be used at local shoe stores, so they can select their own school shoes. We have 
supported this ministry for several years  We thank you in advance for your continued support. Contact:     
Mahala Pearsall. 

Helping Hands: Food staples donated August -September will be given to Helping Hands. Current needs 

include: canned meats of any kind, peanut butter and jelly. Please check expiration dates before donating. 

Pop top cans preferred. Contact Linda Dunn.  

J1 Program: Averaging 60 young adults from 15+ countries each Monday night. Thank you to Faith, Love 

& Friendship Circle for the meal on 6/30. Contact Susan Douglas: 843-249-8610.  

Kairos Prison Ministry: https://kairosprisonministry.org/. Contact Mark Fahner.  

Master’s Meal: Master’s Meal now meets in Trinity Hall every Wednesday from noon until 12:45 pm.            

Substitutes for the serving list and volunteers for setup (at 11:30 am), conversation and cleanup (12:45 pm) 

are needed. This is a free fellowship meal. Contact: Lee Ann Hanlon or Margaret Martin.  

Mobile Meals: Volunteers are needed to serve on a rotation one day every eight weeks, two per shift. Shifts 

begin at 8:30 am and conclude usually around 11:30 am. Volunteers would pack the meals or walk them to 

the door. Location: St. Stephen’s Episcopal Church, 801 11th Avenue, NMB. We need a volunteer co-

ordinator who would invite volunteers, schedule volunteers and serve on Missions’ Committee. Without a 

coordinator, we will not be able to proceed. Contact Linda Dunn.  

Salkehatchie Summer Service Camp: Thank you to all for your support of the Wish List and the July local 

camp.  Big thanks to UMW and UMM for feeding the gang each night!! Contact Cathy Windell.  

Stamps for the Wounded. Used stamps are needed for a mental health program for veterans. Please leave  

attached to the envelope, clip with ¼” margin (or more) and place in provided envelope on table in back hall-

way near the volunteer office. For more information, see www.stampsforthewounded.org. 

Blessing Box: Has been reinstalled. Currently we need small individual bottles of water and protein or break-

fast bars, individual serving chef-boy-r-dee, and individual fruit cups. Please check expiration dates of any 

donated items and be sure the items can tolerate the heat. Contact Linda Dunn with any questions. 

https://kairosprisonministry.org/
http://www.stampsforthewounded.org
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Spotlight on Miracle of Hope at the Beach 

From August 9-16, TUMC will host the family of Trevor Bryan Brown who served as a volunteer firefight-
er in the town of Sterling, VA and suffered fatal injuries on February 16, 2024. Brown, 45, was nearing the 
end of a 12-hour shift when he answered the call for a gas leak. While Brown and others were inspecting 
the scene, the home exploded into "total devastation" as one fire official put it. Trevor is survived by his 
wife, Laura, and three children. If you wish to contribute gift cards to help make their stay memorable, 

please give them to the office or contact George Snead. Video link to his memorial service:  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qoq5TV3DbN0  

On behalf of the North Strand Salkehatchie camp, I 

would like to THANK everyone who helped support  

through your prayers, your gifts and your presence. We 

could not have done it without you. Our camp this year 

consisted of ten campers from both here at Trinity and 

from across the state. We were blessed to serve a family 

in the Poplar area through a variety of projects such as repairing some areas on 

the roof, front and back porches, steps, replacing flooring, plumbing and some 

ceiling work.   

I want to give a huge shoutout to all those who helped feed us.  Mike Walters and Ross Knorr willingly got 

up early every morning to come in and cook our breakfast, the UMW circles along with the Methodist 

Men provided our lunches and Tom and Connie Kelser with John and Audrey Vey cooked our dinners.  

Thank you to Jayson and Brook Powers as well as Albert and Melody Evans for allowing us to use your 

pools for some cool relief in the evening. To those who provided the cool treats, thank you! They were a 

lifesaver in the middle of the hot days.  

Thank you again to all for making North Strand camp 2025 successful, 

Cathy Windell 

Join Us for GriefShare: A Journey of Healing 

We understand that navigating through grief can be challenging, and we want you to 
know you’re not alone. Our next GriefShare session starts in August, offering a safe 
space for healing and support. Join us for an orientation on August 19 at 3:30 pm to 
learn more about this compassionate group. 

The 13-week support group will meet every Tuesday from 3:30 pm to 5:00 pm,    
beginning August 26 and running through November 18. Whether you are a      

member of our church or a friend from the community, we warmly invite you to participate. 

Meetings will take place in the AG Green building. To register, please visit griefshare.org, check out our 
website at trinitynmb.com, or sign up through Realm or the bulletin insert available in August. We look 
forward to walking this journey with you. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qoq5TV3DbN0
https://griefshare.org/
https://trinitynmb.com/
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VBS Prayer for True North: Trusting Jesus in a Wild World 

As we prepare for our Vacation Bible School from August 3-7, we invite you to join us in prayer. Our 
theme, True North, reminds us that trusting Jesus is essential, even in the wildest of times. We want our 
children to feel secure in their faith and to know that Jesus is their guiding light. 

Prayer: Heavenly Father, 
We thank You for the opportunity to gather for VBS this year. We pray that each child who participates will 
encounter Your love and grace in powerful ways. Help them to trust in You, even when the world feels wild 
and uncertain. May they learn that You are their True North, guiding them through every adventure. Bless 
our leaders and volunteers with wisdom and joy as they share Your message. In Jesus' name, we pray. 
Amen. 

Scripture: “Trust in the Lord with all your heart and lean not on your own understanding; in all your ways 
submit to Him, and He will make your paths straight.” – Proverbs 3:5-6 

Exciting News: The Trinity Kids’ Book and   
Puzzle Hub is Here! 

We are thrilled to announce the launch of the 
Trinity Kids’ Book and Puzzle Hub, a vibrant 

new space in the hallway of the AG Green build-
ing! This Hub is all about sharing gently used        

children’s books and puzzles to spark creativity 
and learning. 

Starting this August, families can access the 
Hub after services to bring in their gently used 

books and puzzles to swap for something new and 
exciting! Everyone is welcome to take books and 
puzzles, regardless of whether they bring one to 
exchange. However, we do encourage families to 

donate any items they no longer use to enrich our 
collection. It’s a fantastic way for kids to find 
new adventures and share stories with friends. 

To make this Hub a success, we need your help! 
We’re currently building our collection, so please 

consider donating any children’s books and      
puzzles that your family no longer uses. Your 

generosity will help create a treasure trove of 
stories for our children. 

Get Ready for Trinity Kids: Let the Fun Begin! 

Mark your calendars! Trinity Kids is kicking off on Wednesday,     
September 3, from 4:30 pm to 6:00 pm, and we want all kids in 1st to 
5th grade to join in the excitement! 

Each Wednesday night, kids will enjoy Bible lessons, games, crafts, 
snacks, and more—all designed to make learning fun! Best of all, kids don’t have to attend our church to 
participate. 

Registration is available now at trinitynmb.com. Trinity Kids will meet weekly throughout the school year, 
so don’t miss out on the fun and fellowship! We can’t wait to kick off this amazing adventure with you! 

Join Us for the Blessing of the Backpacks! 

As we prepare for another school year, we want 

to take a moment to bless our students and edu-

cators. On the Sunday before school starts, we 

invite all children, youth, and adults—whether 

you’re heading back to school or working in 

one—to bring your backpacks and briefcases for 

a special blessing. 

This event will take place during both the 9:45 

am and 11:00 am services on August 17. We 

will pray over the bags and the school year 

ahead, offering encouragement and support as 

we embark on this new 

journey together. 

Bring your bags and join 

us in this meaningful   

tradition as we seek 

blessings for a successful 

school year! 

https://trinitynmb.com/


    Page 7 

 

 

The Mission of Jesus Bible Study 

Thursdays from 10 to 11:30 

September 11-October 23  

What was Jesus’ mission, and how did he achieve it? This Bible Study will 
give you insight into how he achieved it as Ray Vander Laan takes us back to 
the land of Isreal where Jesus was with his disciples.  Travel by video to the 
region of Galilee where Jesus revealed the power of God’s kingdom.  Explore 
the historical, geographical and cultural context of the sacred scriptures.  

Join us on Thursdays from 10 to 11:30 am from September 11 - October 23 
as Marie Peacock facilitates the group to learn more about the scriptures and 
Jesus’ message to the world. Sign up on Relam or on the bulletin insert.   

Explore the Lives of Daring Women in Our Upcoming Bible Study! 

We invite you to participate in our upcoming 12-week Bible study called "The 12 Daring 
Women of the Bible," led by Rev. Stephanie Schellinger. This study will take place every  
Tuesday from September 2 to November 18 from 10:00 am to 11:30 am in the AG 
Green building. 

In this enlightening video series, you will delve into the stories of 
twelve remarkable women from scripture, including Deborah, Ruth, 
Esther, and others as shared by some of today's most inspiring 
Christian authors and speakers. 

As we explore their lives, you will discover how to: 

• Integrate Biblical lessons into your modern-day challenges. 

• Navigate through both your triumphs and setbacks. 

• Seek God’s presence in a world full of difficulties. 

• Cultivate a sense of contentment regardless of your situation. 

• Triumph over feelings of insecurity and rejection. 

Donations to help with the cost of the study materials are appreciated but not mandatory. 

To sign up for the study, you can fill out the bulletin insert during the month of August, sign up 
through Realm, or reach out to Rev. Stephanie by calling the church office. 

We look forward to embarking on this meaningful journey together!  



    Page 8 

 

 

Hello, Ladies of Trinity, 

It sure has been a hot summer!  Hope you are staying cool and enjoying your summer. 

Three of our circles, Love, Dot Jordan and Susanna Wesley, have taken the summer off. However, our  

newest circle, Faith, Love and Friendship, has been meeting all summer planning their great work for our 

church and community. The other three circles even though they are not formally meeting, have also been 

busy with their missions and community work.  

With our very successful Festival of Salads behind us, we are looking for fun events for the fall and winter.  

Keep watching the bulletin for additional information on upcoming events. 

All circles took a day and fed the Salkehatchie team for lunch. Great job to all the women who participated. 

Three beautiful Crepe Myrtle trees have been planted in honor of Bobbie Johnson, an original Love Circle 

member and for many years, their leader. Thank you, Bobbie, for all you have done over the years.  Also, 

thank you, Trustees, for planting the trees. They will be a beautiful asset to Trinity for many years and a 

great honor to Bobbie. 

To all women: please take your time to visit one or all of our circles and see if one is a place you would like 

to join and be a part of doing God’s great work. All circles meet at different times and locations and not only 

have a meeting but also lots of fun too! 

Continue to pray for the great work our circles do for our church and our community. 

Judy Cappell, TUMW chair 

Susanna Wesley 

Contact Dianne Cintron at 717-805-1248 for more 

information about the Susanna Wesley Circle.      

Love Circle—September 4 

We will not meet during the summer and will begin 

again in September in the AG Greene Choir Room. 

Please contact Carole Petro (843-249-4682) for more          

information about Love Circle. 

News from the  

TRINITY UNITED METHODIST WOMEN  

Faith, Love and Friendship Circle 

The Faith, Love and Friendship Circle continues to meet 

throughout the summer on the second Monday of the 

month at 10:00 am in Trinity Hall, Meeting Room 

#2.  We are very busy with one of our mission’s being 

feeding others.  On June 30th we fed the J-1 group, and  

we provided lunch on July 24th for Salkehatchie. We will 

be serving dinner on August 4th for Vacation Bible 

School participants.   

Come see us at the Crafter’s Vendors Fair on September 

6 at TUMC where we will be selling hot dogs.  

Our next meeting is on Monday, August 11th at 10:00 

am.  All are welcome to come see what we are all about. 

For more information about this circle, contact Tonya 

Ard at tmszabo@msn.com. 

Dot Jordan 

Fall kickoff for the Dot Jordan Circle will be on 

September 9th at 6:00 pm in the Trinity Hall    

Meeting Room 2. We are looking forward to seeing 

everyone . This is the only Circle that meets in the 

evenings. We will be discussing all the wonderful 

mission projects to be completed and the vision of 

future endeavors for this great group of women.  

Contact Cindy Jones for more information           

cindyjonesl@ail.com or at 843-591-2550. 

mailto:tmszabo@msn.com
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News from the  

UNITED METHODIST MEN 

The United Methodist Men continue to meet, have fellowship, and support 
the church and community. 
 
For our annual Men’s Scholarship, the group decided to award ten          
scholarships to all students who applied with scholarships totaling $5,000.00.  
The students will be presented their checks at the 11:00 am service on        
August 3rd.  

We continue to seek additional sponsors for our Annual Golf Tournament on November 1st. 

Our next breakfast meeting is Monday, August 18th at 9:00 AM in Trinity Hall. 

The Mission of TUMM is to support spiritual growth among men, helping men to     

mature as disciples as they encourage spiritual formation in others. 

2025 Officers: Jackie Stanley, President; Dick Tinsley, Vice President; Mike Walters, Treasurer;           
Kenneth McIver, Secretary 

Notes from your Trustees    

Your Trustees have been busy still "fine tuning" the kitchen. Please remember No 

Food Or Grease is to be dumped down the sinks.  Please use the trash cans or empty 

cans for the grease. Remember that Trinity is required to follow DHEC codes for 

washing dishes; you must use the three sink procedures if not using the                  

dishwasher. Boxes are to be flattened and put in the blue cans located by the back door 

of Trinity Hall. Trinity has to pay an extra expensive $$$ tip fee if we need extra calls 

to empty the dumpster. 

Special “Thank Yous” to the ladies from the Love Circle for purchasing the three 

Crepe Myrtle in honor of Bobbi Johnson. The irrigation system is working for all the 

areas.  

In closing, “Thank You” for your support. 

Verne and the Trustees. 

Administrative Council Meeting 

The council will meet on Monday, September 15 at 6:00 pm in Trinity Hall. All committee 
chairpersons are requested to attend; all other members of the church are welcome to attend. 

If members have items they would like to have added to the agenda, please contact Daisy 

Stiebel, Administrative Council Chair, at dwlee30@aol.com. 

mailto:dwlee30@aol.com
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The Prayer Team randomly selects six members each week for the pastor and the       
congregation to pray for during the week. The team members send a card to those         
selected for prayer to let them know they are being prayed for by our TUMC pastors and 
congregation. For more information about the prayer team or to become a part of it, 
please contact Judy May, Congregational Prayer team leader, at 704-798-9925. This 
month we are praying for: 

 August 3  August 17    August 31   
 Ben & Jean Jewett  Harold  & Teresa Lowman  Janis Ortmeyer 
 Suzanne Johnson  The Mahaney Family   Bob & Margie Parks 
 Thomas & Linda Jones  Rode & W. Massey   Gregory Peele  
 J.B. & Meredith  Kennedy  Linda McCall    Carole Petro   
 John & Dottie Kinlaw  Kenneth McIver    Jennifer Piccolo  
 Kathy Krauss  Larry & Diana Meade   Stefanie & David Prince  
                       
 August 10   August 24   
 Gina Larson  Bob & Linda Mills  
 Alex & Mary Lee  Tony & Beverly Monte  
 Laura Leedahl  Lia Rose Moore  
 Bobby Lewis  Irene & Terry Mullins  
 Jim & Margi Lingerfield Boone Myrick  
 Catherine & Kenneth Locatelli Larry Nelson   
 
  
 
 September 7  September 21        
 Anne & Pete Rabon  Debbie Snow   
 Sarabeth Richardson  Jackie & Patricia Stanley      
 Don & Reatha Robertson  Michael & Daisy Stiebel     
 Betsi Rudder  David & Helen Swift     
 Dale & Mary Ann Sacharov  Rhonda Thompson     
 Janice Sapp  Aldo & Inge Tonini 
 
 September 14  September 28 
 Joe & Patti Schott  Al & Nancy Turner 
 Betty Sharpe  John & Audrey Vey 
 Ken & Lori Shoemaker  Leslie & Lou Volpe 
 Betty Skeen  Becky Wadel 
 Alan & Sarah Jane Slaughter  Mary & Mike Walker 
 Keith & Karen Smith  Laure Walters 

August Altar Guild 

Carol Holt & Susan Douglas 

September Altar Guild 

Pam Early & Carol Adams 

Contemporary Service Greeters/Ushers  

August   Jolie Tandy & CJ Bennet 

September 

9/7 Skylar & Gabby Eaton-Gordon 

9/14 Ann Aiken & Kendyl Finney 
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Memorials and Honorariums 

General Fund 
In memory of Jeannie DeAngelo 

Given by Kevin & Katie Dyer 

In memory of Jeannie DeAngelo 

Given by Hope Krieg 

 
ASAP 

In memory of Trudy Barnes 
Given by Marie Peacock 

Given by James & Mary Lowe 
Given by Carol J. Brack 

 
Building Fund 

In memory of Jeannie DeAngelo 
Given by Marie Peacock 

In Memory of Kenneth Jay Stanley 
Given by Bobby Yates 

Memorial Garden Bricks 

The memorial garden at TUMC has a    

beautiful brick walkway that is lined with 

engraved pavers to honor family, friends, or 

groups. Proceeds from each brick purchased 

goes to help maintain this garden area. If 

you wish to purchase a brick in memory or 

honor of someone special in your life or the 

life of the church, please see the church    

office for the donation form. Please help us 

continue the development of this beautiful  

addition to our church grounds.  

Did you know that the walkway pavers 

form a labyrinth around the fountain? 

Thank you for all the cards, visits 

and meals after the passing of my 

wife, Trudy. I am truly grateful for 

your kindness and thoughtfulness.  

Jan Barnes 
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Stephanie Schellinger    Associate Pastor  
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Melanie Welborn…….. Associate Organist 
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USHERS 

   8:30 am       

8/3 Dick & Emily Tinsley, Judy Lowe,  

 Hugh Holliman 

8/10 Aubrey & Pam Apple,  

 Baxter Barger, Kenneth McIver 

8/17 Alan & Sarah Jane Slaughter 

 Bob & Kathy Slack 

8/24 Dick & Emily Tinsley, 

 Betsi Rudder, Mike Walters 

8/31 Tom & Connie Kelser,  

 Judy Lowe, Verne Cappell 

   11:00 am   

8/3 Tonya Ard, Del Haws,  

 Scot Keziah, Bob Parks, Curt Roberts 

8/10 Tonya Ard, Jackie Stanley, Cindy Burgio 

 Margaret Martin, Curt Roberts,  

8/17 Tonya Ard, Del Haws,  

 Bob Parks, Scot Keziah, Jackie Stanley 

8/24 Tonya Ard, Scott Keziah,  

 Cindy Burgio, Jackie Stanley, Bob Parks 

8/31 Tonya Ard, Margaret Martin, 

 Curt Roberts, Cindy Burgio, Del Haws  


